November BAHC meeting minutes
Attendees;

Henry Morrison, Pete Davies, Dennis Walkingshaw, Glen Schimmelpfennig, Jim
Thornton, Larry Jensen, Dil Strasser, Don Hughes, Keith and Liz Mott.

Good morning fellow members. For those that couldn't make the November 7th
meeting, we missed you and hope you will make the next one. Here are the latest items
that were discussed.

Old Business

Last month it was decided that we would try to contact all members on the roster to see
why they weren't attending club activities. Members were contacted via phone and
asked the following three questions.

1. What are your reasons for not attending the monthly meetings, drives or social
events?

2. What would you like to see changed that you think would help the club?

3. What do you like about the club?

There were 22 members listed but only 18 were able to be contacted. The answers
were compiled and these are the main conclusions.

1. Most choose to not participate for a variety of personal reasons, the most prevalent
being life is busy and we have other obligations.

2.The general consensus is that we needed more structure at the monthly meeting so
business can be conducted more effectively, one person will lead the meeting.

3.We need to promote our club a lot more. Be it through group gatherings, our website
or social media. There are so many people who don't know anything about the club or
our cars.

The meeting progressed with attendees discussing the anonymous individual answers.

Results & New Business

1. There will be some updating to the website. A link will be added to the home
page that can take people to the Facebook page and vice-versa. Links will also
be added to the monthly meeting minutes correspondence. It should be noted
that there were some members who didn't even know there was a Facebook
page for the club. The link is at the bottom of this email. Another update to the
website will be on notices of upcoming events. There will be a pop-up that will
ask you if you would like to add this event to the calendar on your computer. It



is an invitation only and it is at your discretion whether you want to accept it or
not.

2. We are going to have more frequent Tech sessions in the coming year. If you
would like some help with getting your car back on the road please let me
know and provide some dates that work best and we will get it we will get on
the calendar at the next monthly meeting.

3. It was suggested that members write up stories about themselves and their
cars. This would make for some interesting stories and pictures would be
included. These would be posted on the website.

4. Current and upcoming events will be posted on the website as well as pictures
from any gatherings that occurred during the past month.

5. The club is asking that members commit to showing up with their cars at
different major car shows or gatherings, like we do at British Field Day at
Liberty Park. We will try to get a designated area where we can all be together
as a group display. This hopefully will make people aware of our existence and
foster new membership inquiries. We will look into which car shows will give us
the most exposure and post them on the website and in a group email.

6. It was suggested that if you are planning an impromptu drive that you send out
an email to the group notifying everyone and provide a time and place to meet.
Please provide an RSVP so the organizer of the drive will know who is
planning on attending so they aren't waiting around in the event that no one
shows up.

Upcoming events

Tech Session

10 am this Saturday, Nov 11th. We will be rebuilding the master and slave cylinder for
the clutch.

Dil Strasser's home,

2327 Logan Way, Salt Lake City

Hope to see you there!

Christmas Party.

December 16th at 6:00 pm.

Henry and Chris Morrison's home, 4220 South, Mt. Olympus Way, Salt Lake City
The bar opens at 5:30. Please RSVP to Henry.

If you wish to bring a dish/desert please contact Henry, it would be appreciated but not
necessary.

Springville Drive and Luncheon



June 22nd, 2024

Destination is Dennis and Cay Walkingshaw's home in Hobble Creek Canyon,
More details to follow as the date approaches.
This a great afternoon at a very picturesque setting. Don't miss this one.

Northern Route Drive

Sometime in August or September 2024, more details to follow.

This will start in the Salt Lake area and will be led by Dennis Walkingshaw. It will
proceed north to Morgan and then on to Huntsville for lunch at the Shooting Star
Saloon. It is the oldest operating business in Utah. Here is a link to the history of the
establishment, very interesting!! https://utahstories.com/2014/08/utahs-oldest-business-
shooting-star-saloon/

NOTICE

There won't be a monthly club meeting for December as we will be having the
Christmas party.

Club Links.

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1964558387192269
https://bonnevillehealeyclub.org/

Pete Davies
BAHC Secretary
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